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This year by April 11, Ryan and his father have the opportunity to submit a timely
proposal in cycle to the Board, but they are a little confused by the proceedings so far. They are
hoping for some assurance that there is no legal obstacle to the Board hearing and considering
the merits of their proposal. As has happened on similar proposals in the past, it would appear to
CFEC that the Board could consider the proposal on the merits and, if moved to act favorably,
could condition their action on subsequent regulatory action by CFEC to modify the
administrative area for the Northern Southeast roe-on-kelp pound fishery.

In turn, CFEC would be greatly helped if the Board would consider the proposal first this
time around. AS 16.43.200 governs the commission’s adoption and modification of
administrative areas. Subparagraph (a) requires the commission to establish administrative areas
that are “reasonably compatible” with the Board’s administrative areas for a fishery.
Subparagraph (b) authorizes CFEC to change boundaries of its administrative areas (1) “when
necessary” and (2) when consistent with the purposes Limited Entry Act.

In this context, the only necessity we can identify would be when necessary to give effect
to a Board action. We recognize that there has always been a sound conservation argument in
favor of open pounding. At the same time, the Sitka Sound roe herring purse seine fishery
remains controversial.

Therefore, it would be helpful to CFEC, if the Board were to hear and consider Ryan’s
proposal first. If the Board were to act favorably on Ryan’s open pound proposed alternative, we
could meet our “when necessary” condition for going forward and have an incentive to take up
the issue a second time. (We would still have to address the issue of whether the proposal was
consistent with the purposes of the Limited Entry Act.)

In short, it would be functional, if Ryan and his father could be assured that no legal
obstacle prevents the Board from hearing and considering the merits of their proposal (even if
conditioned upon further action by CFEC).

On a separate but somewhat similar matter, you recall that Chair John Jensen wrote to
the commission asking the commission to propose pot gear as an alternative type of gear that
could be employed by the Southern Southeast inside sablefish longline fishermen. The
commission has not acted formally yet, but, having completed our hearing process, we are
persuaded to adopt pot gear as an alternative gear. John had asked that we reach our decision by
March to facilitate the Board’s timely action in response. We fully expect to meet that schedule.

In short, CFEC would very much welcome any encouragement you and the Board may
be able to offer Ryan and Darrell Kapp.



